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Director’s Desk 

Dear friends- 
 We just completed an amazing 2024 thanks to the 
dedication of River Bend staff, volunteers, and 
supporters like you. Thank you. 
 
 We’ve done so much work in expanding access to 
nature in our community in the last year. You may have 
read in the news recently about our work convening 
green space providers throughout the region to begin 
planning a regional outdoor bill of rights and inclusion 
plan or our work in securing over $1 million dollars in 
2024 to expand our Outdoor Diversity Initiatives to 
create a career pathway program for people with 
barriers to better access gainful careers in conservation. 
While we’ve done our best to praise this work from the 
treetops, we’ve also been in the quiet stages of lining up 
a historic gift to our Faribault community that I’m 
pleased to write about now. 
 
 Just a few days ago, we completed the initial 
paperwork on a tentative donation agreement with the 
Trust for Public Land to receive a gift of nearly 46 acres of 
land in 2025 to ultimately be incorporated into River 
Bend for the public’s enjoyment and benefit. 
 
 The donation will come after the Trust for Public Land 
completes the purchase of Straight River Farm from our 
near neighbors and friends, Bill and Maggie Hein. For 
over two decades, the Heins have tended their farms 
providing healthy food like apples and berries to 
surrounding neighbors, schools, grocery stores, and 
markets across Minnesota. As Bill and Maggie enter 
retirement, they are building on their legacy by working 
with the Trust for Public Land and River Bend to ensure 
their farm is converted to a public green space for 
current and future generations. 
 
 River Bend and the Trust for Public Land will be 
working together in the months and years ahead to 
restore the farmland to critical habitat and establish 

walking trails through the 46 acres located just southeast 
of the Nature Center and includes an additional access 
point to the Straight River.  
 
 As the Faribault community continues to grow, 
investing in habitat restoration and expanding public 
green spaces is critical to our mission of inspiring 
curiosity, care, and respect for nature. 
 
 Please join me in thanking the Trust for Public Land 
and the Heins for making this historic contribution to 
River Bend Nature Center and the Faribault community 
possible. You can learn more about this work and how 
you can get involved in the days, months, and years 
ahead by visiting rbnc.org/straightriverfarmproject. 

Brad Bourn, Executive Director 

Historic work at River Bend in 2025  

http://rbnc.org/straightriverfarmproject
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Educational Programs 

Are you passionate about the outdoors/River Bend 

and want to give back to your community? We need your 

help for an exciting race event at the beautiful River 

Bend! This race is not only an opportunity to support 

outdoor exercise for all ages, but also a chance to 

immerse yourself in the serene environment of nature 

while contributing to a great cause. 

 

We are looking for enthusiastic volunteers to assist 

with a variety of roles on race day, including helping with 

registration, guiding participants along the course, 

managing water stations, and assisting with post-race 

activities such as the pancake breakfast. Whether you’re 

a seasoned volunteer or a first-timer, we welcome 

everyone to lend a hand in making this event a success. 

This is also a great opportunity for businesses to create a 

group volunteer day.  

 

Volunteers will get a unique experience of the race 

behind the scenes. You’ll be helping participants stay 

hydrated, cheering on the runners, and ensuring 

everyone has a safe and enjoyable experience. This is a 

great way to engage with your community, enjoy the 

fresh air, and see the race from a different perspective. 

Volunteering for this event is not just about supporting 

the race; it’s also about showing your love for nature and 

outdoor activities. The event will take place on Saturday, 

May 3, and there are shifts available throughout the day, 

so you can volunteer for as long as you’re able. In 

appreciation for your help, all volunteers will receive 

snacks, a pancake breakfast, and the satisfaction of 

knowing you played a vital role in the success of the race. 

 

Sign up today and be a part of something special! 

Together, we can make this race a memorable event for 

participants and the local community alike. To volunteer, 

visit rbnc.org/volunteer or contact Morgan Heier at 

heier@rbnc.org. We look forward to seeing you there! 

Molly Dulka, Associate Director of Programs and Engagement  

Volunteer for the Maple Syrup Fun Run! 

Registration is now Open! 
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Conservation Corner 

Brittany Smith, Associate Director of Environmental Stewardship  

Reminders this winter to help everyone enjoy the trails 

Get your Ski Pass Here:  

https://www.dnr.state.mn.us/skiing/skipass/index.html 
The logo below was created by MN DNR 

As we step into the new year and hopefully see the 
return of some Minnesota snow, please keep a few 
items in mind. 

 
• Ski passes are required to ski the trails as they are part 

of the Grant-in-Aid Ski Trail Program through the 
Minnesota Department of Natural Resources. Ski 
passes must be purchased through the MN 
Department of Natural Resources.  They are not 
available at the nature center.   

 
• Snowmobiles are not allowed on all River Bend 

Trails. Only the designated snowmobile trail.  
 
• No other motorized vehicles are allowed on the trails 

at anytime. 
 
• Please stay on the designated trails. 
 
• Please do not walk or allow your dog to walk down 

the middle of the ski tracks; most of the trails are wide 
enough to walk along either side. 

 

• Every dog must be leashed and picked up after. River 
Bend’s policy is dogs must be on a leash no longer than 
6 feet and pick up after your dog. No matter how 
friendly your dog may be, not everyone who uses the 
trails enjoys being up close to unfamiliar dogs. Loose 
dogs can chase the wildlife, cause issues for skiers, 
bikers, and cars. Training collars are not considered a 
leash so please use a leash for your dog.   

 
 All are welcome and encouraged to visit River Bend 
Nature Center and enjoy the great outdoors; please be 
considerate of others and nature. 

 
For more information on River Bend’s policies, visit 

our website at www.rbnc.org/visitor-policies 
 
We are recruiting Volunteers for Ski Trail Groomers. 

If you are interested, please email Brittany at 
smith@rbnc.org. 

Thank you Bob, Glenn and other Faribo Bike & Ski 
club members for always doing amazing grooming of 
our trails. We have big shoes to fill! 



 

 

Naturalist Notebook 

Growing Through Winter 

Winter can often feel like a time when things slow 
down. A walk through the woods is filled with a sense of 
calm that only this season can create. Much of nature 
seemingly feels content to wait for warmer months 
ahead. Lost in this sense of dormancy, amazingly many 
trees are still using sunlight to grow. Chlorophyll, 
essential in the process of absorbing light, is not only just 
found in leaves that fall during the autumn. Through 
unique adaptations, the process of photosynthesis can 
still happen during winter.  

 
The presence of green needles on our native conifers 

in an otherwise lifeless winter landscape, helps to 
illustrate that photosynthesis is still occurring. Needles 
share many of the same qualities as leaves, including 

containing chlorophyll. 
However, they are 
designed to be retained 
year-round, with the 
only exception being 
the Tamarack (Larix 
laricina). Because of 
this, these trees are 
capable of capturing 
sunlight through 
winter, advantageous 
compared to other 

trees that would have a much shorter growing season in 
such a climate. Needles also help to retain water more 
effectively than leaves. It is no coincidence that colder 
climates are filled with needle-bearing trees such as 
pines and spruces.  

 
But it’s not just coniferous trees that can get a leg up 

in the cold. Many young trees can also benefit from 
winter sunlight. Because young bark is very thin, some 
trees actually have functioning chlorophylls present 
underneath. If you were to cut into the bark, you would 
actually see a thin layer of green. This gives young trees, 
often shaded during warmer months, a chance to 
generate more energy to grow.  

 

There are even a few species of deciduous trees that 
have also been found to be photosynthetic through 
maturity year-round. The most notable of these are our 
native aspens, Quaking Aspen (Populus tremuloides) and 
Bigtooth Aspen (Populus grandidentata). We often 
recognize these trees by their brilliant white bark. 
Underneath the surface of this unusual bark, are 
chlorophylls. While most trees eventually have bark that 
is too thick to allow sunlight to pass through, aspens 
have evolved to allow this process to continue even in 
winter. This is partially why aspen are notorious for 
being able to survive in extreme winter conditions where 
other deciduous trees simply can’t.  

 
Winter provides a great time to notice things out in 

nature that would have otherwise been missed. This is 
especially true for our trees. Spend some time 
identifying some of our native conifers or see if you can 
stumble upon an aspen forest.  Even in the coldest 
sunshine, many of these trees are still hard at work, 
making the most of even the harshest of conditions. 

Matt Johnson, Environmental Stewardship Coordinator 

Pine Tree in 

Aspen Trees 

Tamarack in the Fall 



 

 

Patron Members 

Faribault Area Retired Educators   .   Mercury Minnesota 

Schroder Concessions  .   Sertoma Club of Faribault 

Advocate Members 

Anderka Construction  .  Community Co-op  .  Donahue’s Greenhouse  .  Erickson’s Furniture 

Faribault Animal Center  .  Faribault Rental Equipment, Inc.   .   Faribault Transportation Co. 

Faribo Sno-Go Club  .  Frandsen Bank & Trust  .  Glenn’s Service & Towing  .  HomeTown Credit Union 

Mill Town Cycles  .  Quality Appliance  .  Tom’s Lock & Key 

Thank you business members for your support! 

Star Members 

Faribault Rotary Youth Services, Inc. 

Founder Members 

Faribault Flyers Bike & Ski Club 

Wellness Members 

 
Bluebird Heron Owl 

Small Employer  $500 $1000 $2000 

Medium Employer  $1500 $2500 $3500 

Large Employer  $3000 $4000 $5000 

Regional Employer 

(100+ employees or     

Contact us to discuss          

pricing and benefits 

Contact us to discuss        

pricing and benefits 

Contact us to discuss      

pricing and benefits 

Enroll in River Bend’s Business Wellness Membership 
River Bend Nature Center’s wellness program can be an essential part of helping your employees live a healthy 

life. When you join our wellness program today, your employees will receive membership perks and more! 

Contact Brad Bourn (bourn@rbnc.org) or Katy Anderegg (anderegg@rbnc.org) to discuss perks and enrollment.  

Business Members 
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Save the Date! 
Membership Promo runs Jan 15 - March 15, $25 Savings! 


